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SUNDAY SERMONS 

January 1st 
“An Unconventional 
Resolution” by Guy 
Mitchell 
Psalm 103:13-22 
Romans 12:9-21 
 
January 8th 
“This is My Son” 
Isaiah 42:1-9 
Matthew 3:13-17 
 
January 15th 
“I’m In!” 
1 Corinthians 1:1-9 
John 1:35-42 
 
January 22nd 
“Follow Me” 
Psalm  15 
Matthew 4:18-23 
 
January 29th 
“Blessed” 
Psalm 15 
Matthew 5:1-12 
 
February 5th 
Psalm 112:1-7 
Matthew 5:13-16 
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CALENDAR 5 

Geneseo Voice 

On December 17, 2016, the SPRC committee was called into meeting by 
District Superintendent Rev. Jackie Bradford. At that meeting, it was shared 
with SPRC that Bishop Laurie Haller had made a pastoral appointment for 
Geneseo UMC. We are happy to welcome Pastor Harry Wach as our new 
pastor. He and his wife Becky live in Reinbeck. Pastor Wach's first day with us 
in the office will be January 2nd, and his first Sunday with us will be January 
8th. You are invited to stay after worship on January 8th for a reception to 
welcome Pastor Wach and Becky. SPRC continues to ask for your prayers and 
communication for Pastor Harry, each other, and SPRC as we are going 
through this time. 

Thanks, 
Heather Chingren, SPRC Chairperson 

 

Greetings Geneseo UMC, 

I am thankful for the honor of being appointed Pastor of Geneseo United 
Methodist Church. Both my wife Becky and I are enthused about becoming 
part of your community of faith. 

We live in Reinbeck, Iowa. Our two daughters are grown and we have 5 grand 
children (who we spoil as much as we can). Becky is still very active in our 
home church; Reinbeck United Methodist Church. I am a second career pastor. 
I retired from John Deere sales & marketing. Since then I have worked in local 
church ministry and hospice. Pastor Christie and many others have already 
made us feel welcome and they are working hard to make this transition as 
smooth as possible. I thank you for your grace and patience as I join with you 
in the ministry of Geneseo UMC. 

Blessings, 
Pastor Harry 

Human Relations Special Offering—January 15th 

Humans Relations Day is 1 of the 6 church-wide Special 
Offering Sundays. Your gifts to Human Relations Day will 
provide avenues to nurture and build positive mentor and 
at-risk-youth relationships, strengthening communities self
-improvement efforts, and advocate for the oppressed. 

This is a time to think and support human relations, change lives, and change 
the world. Please consider giving, along with other United Methodists, on 
January 15th. 
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JANUARY WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 

Sign-Up Sheets for Acolytes, 
Ushers, Greeters, Coffee 
Fellowship, Altar Flowers, 
Readers, Technicians, & Song 
Leaders are available in 
Fellowship Hall. If you can help 
out for a week or more or if you 
would like to sign up for an 
empty slot, please contact the 
church office, 319-478-8788 

 
January Altar Flowers - Aniqa 
Prouse 
 
Acolytes: 
  1 -  
  8 -  
15 - Nora Mitchell 
22 -  
29 -  
 
Coffee Servers: (January 1st & 
8th) - SPRC 

 
Communion Assistants: 
 
Ushers: 
  1 - Dennis & Marlys Mitchell 
  8 - Dennis & Marlys Mitchell 
15 - Dennis & Marlys Mitchell 
22 - Dennis & Marlys Mitchell 
29 - Dennis & Marlys Mitchell 
 
Greeters:  
  1 -  
  8 - Scott & Tammi Neuendorf 
15 - Guy & Kate Mitchell 
22 -  
29 -  
 
Worship Readers 
  1 - Heather Chingren 
  8 - Pastor Harry 
15 - Pastor Harry 
22 - Pastor Harry 
29 - Pastor Harry 

 
Instrumental Leaders: 
  1 - Anne Cook 
  8 - Anne Cook 
15 - Anne Cook 
22 - Anne Cook 
29 - Anne Cook 
 
Song Leaders: 
  1 - Diana Sash 
  8 - Diana Sash 
15 - Guy Mitchell 
22 - Guy Mitchell 
29 -  
 
Technicians: 
  1 - David Sash 
  8 - David Sash 
15 - David Sash 
22 - David Sash 
29 - David Sash 

NOTES OF THANK YOU 

Geneseo family, 

Thank you for the thoughts and prayers you have 
offered our family for the past month. The food was a 
generous bonus. Taking the guesswork out of "What's 
for dinner?" was a big relief for Anne as she managed 
the roles of caretaker and parent. The road to recovery 
will be a long one, but we are thankful my injuries 
weren't worse. It is our hope that the person who 
caused the accident has as good of a community 
support system at home as we do. 

Thank you,  
Jeff, Anne, & Gabe Salasek 

 

Pastor Christie & members of Geneseo United 
Methodist Church, 

Please accept the heartfelt thanks of the members of 
the Crosslines Board for your generous donation. It 
literally warmed the “soles” of LPC elementary 
students with the purchase of warm, waterproof boots. 
The warmth of your love literally was felt by these 
students. May your gifts of faith sprout in their hearts 

Leann Craft 
LaPorte City Crosslines 

(The Net Proceeds of $1,892 from Geneseo UMC’s 
2016 Ice Cream Social were equally distributed to 
Crosslines of LaPorte City, LaPorte City Lion’s 
Club, Dysart Lion’s Club & Traer Lion’s Club) 

Dear Members of the Congregation, 

Thank you for investing in other through Matthew 25. (Geneseo UMC donated $570 to Matthew 25 from the 
2016 Treasure Table.) In 2016, Matthew 25 celebrates our 10th anniversary. When we look back, it has been 
an amazing journey. From the beginning, Matthew 25 committed to sticking with the kids of the near west-side 
for the long haul. Though the flood of 2008 was devastating, it increased Matthew 25’s resolve. 

We appreciate you joining with us in the call in Matthew 25 to invest our talents in others. We believe every 
child has great potential and is a gifted and talented child of God. Together, we can help children and 
neighborhoods reach their full potential.  

With joyful thanksgiving, 
Clint Twedt-Ball (Executive Director) & Eden Youngberg (Development & Communications Coordinator) 
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JANUARY CELEBRATIONS 

BIRTHDAYS 

  2 - Dennis Reding 
  3 - Robert Cline 
  4 - Belle Olson 
  4 - Marlys Mitchell 
  5 - Becca Connolly 
  5 - Brad Jaquith 

10 - Jodi Adams 
11 - Aniqa Prouse 
15 - Isabelle Sash 
16 - Drew Stanek 
17 - Nora Mitchell 
18 - David Sash 
29 - Robert Reints 

ANNIVERSARIES 

10 - Craig & Jeanne Holub 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

Continued Prayer  Support 

Sandy Boomer, living in Sunrise 
Assisted Living 

Bob & Linda Cline, as Bob’s 
Parkinson’s Disease continues to 
progress. 

Herald & Elsie Mitchell, for good 
health and good rest 

Phillip Mitchell, living in Sunrise 
Care  

Jason & Megan Gienger & their 
7-month old baby Jackson, of 
Gladbrook, who lost their home & 
everything in it due to a fire on 
12/26. Jason & Megan are good 
friends of Ashley (our church 
secretary). They do have a 
temporary place to live for now, but 
Ashley is collecting any gift cards 
or cash for her friends if anyone 
feels compelled to help this young 
family with immediate basic needs. 
(rec’d 12/27) 

Prayer Map Area 

Loved Ones Lost 

Family & Friends of Austin 
Brandt, Joe Brandt’s brother, upon 
his death (rec’d 12/4) 

Living With Cancer 

Norma Owens, continuing 
chemotherapy once every six weeks 
as precaution 

Joe Brandt’s sister-in-law Chris 
(wife of Ray)  

Betty Murphy, friend of Diana 
Sash 

Dawn, Kalyn Putz’ friend, who 
underwent a double mastectomy 

Jeff, Jana Ryan’s uncle, who was 
diagnosed with esophageal cancer, 
hopefully finished chemotherapy 
around Christmas, and may be able 
to have surgery as well 

Joshua Hartman, grandson of Bill 
& Jackie Spain, 35 years old and 
diagnosed with cancer. He has had 
a biopsy and the family is awaiting 
results to determine how to proceed 
with treatment—complete removal 
by surgery is not possible as the 
tumor is wrapped around the renal/
abdominal aorta (rec’d 12/4) 

 

 

For God's Healing Touch 

Jeff Salasek, who is home 
recovering from a vehicle accident 
& subsequent surgery, therapy is 
going well (12/1/16) 

Orville & Jean Beenken, who 
were injured in a vehicle accident. 
Orville and Jean who are now at 
Care Initiatives - Pinnacle Prairie in 
Cedar Falls (rec’d 11/27, updated 
12/7) 

Heather Chingren, who has been 
suffering with severe migraine 
headaches, & that she might find 
answers in the coming weeks 

Jana Ryan, who has ruptured and 
bulging disks in her neck, for pain 
relief (she is allergic to many pain 
meds), and for her doctors to help 
determine next steps (rec’d 12/18) 

Madison Martin, who had her 
tonsils & adenoids removed on 
12/28; surgery was successful & 
she is home recovering Rec’d 
12/28) 
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JANITOR WANTED AT GENESEO UMC! 

Geneseo UMC is looking for a part-time janitor to clean the church building at least once 
or twice per week. Cleaning schedule are flexible, but at least some time cleaning late in 
the week is preferred. Applicant must be 16 years of age or older and able to work with 
minimum supervision. Pay will range from $10-$13 per hour depending upon work 
history and experience.  

If interested, please send a resume, a letter of personal reference and a letter of professional reference 
to the church office via snail mail or email by January 15th. (3127—115th St, Buckingham, 
IA 50612 or office@geneseoumc.org) 

If you have questions, please contact SPRC chair Heather Chingren at 
heatherjo49@hotmail.com or call her at 319-404-1274. Thanks!  

CHURCH COUNCIL SUMMARY & STEWARDSHIP REPORT 

Church Council Summary, December 13, 2016 

Pastor Christie and five members attended. 

Plant:  Pastor Christie opened the meeting with 
Prayer of  Intercession and Invitation. 

Grow:  Pastor Christie led discussion related to 
dealing with change in the church. Types of change 
reviewed were: technical, technical/adaptive and 
adaptive. There was consensus that as Geneseo UM 
Church prepares for a change in pastor in 2017, there 
will be new learning required by all. Communication 
is important. The Staff Parish Relations Committee 
continues to be guided by Rev. Jackie Bradford, 
District Superintendent.   

Share:  Business Meeting – Jamie Cook presided. 

Diana Sash, Treasurer, reported November 30, 2016 
Lord's Portion Income: $23,521 and General Fund 
Balance: $35, 415. 

Staff, Parish Relations chair, Heather Chingren, 
reported that the committee has begun the process of 
hiring a part-time custodian. Mercedes Morris has 
given notification that she will not return as part time 
custodian on January 1. Rebekah Leipold had agreed 
to fill in for Mercedes August 1 – December 31.    

Mike Chingren, Board of Trustee, chair reported. 
Early in January, a plan will be made for upkeep of 
the parsonage during the transition of  pastors. 

Trustees will delay installation of the Fellowship Hall 
television while installation leader, Jeff Salasek, is 
recuperating with a broken leg. All other 2016 projects 
are nearly complete: SJ Construction will do some 
interior front entrance update. Landscaping 
surrounding the church sign on 115th Street will be 
finished in early 2017. It was noted that mulch will be 
added to the playground area next spring. 

Pastor Christie closed the meeting with Prayer of 
Thanksgiving and Sending. 

November 2016 Stewardship Report 

$ 18,344 General Fund Balance—11/1/16 

+550 Special giving receipts 

+27,956 Operating revenue/offerings 

-1,096  Special giving disbursements 

-10,339 Operating expenses 

$ 35,415 General Fund Balance—11/30/16 
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Geneseo United Methodist Church 
3127 115th Street 
Buckingham, IA  50612 
 
RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

3127 115th Street 

Buckingham, IA  50612 
 

Phone: 319-478-8788 

office@geneseoumc.org 

www.geneseoumc.org 

 

Sunday Worship at 9:15am 

Making disciples of  Jesus Christ for the 
transformation of  the world. 


